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THE FUTURE DIRECTION OF THE 
LIBRARY ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA

General Council met in Darwin prior to the Bien­
nial Conference on 27 and 28 June 1986. Almost 
all of the Council meeting was taken up in con­
sidering the recommendations of the Corporate 
Plan and Review Committee Report, a summary 
of which appeared in Incite No. 3, 7 March 1986 
and has been given circulation throughout 
membership. Council has asked that its de­
cisions relating to the Corporate Plan be given 
widespread publicity and that the membership 
be asked to provide further comment by the 31 
August 1986. No implementation of the report 
will be instigated before that date.

General Council made major resolutions con­
cerning the future of the Association, and per­
haps the most important of these are 
recommendations 6 and 7 of the Corporate Plan 
Report which deal with the name and objects of 
the Association. Council has resolved that the 
name of the Association be changed to The Lib­
rary and Information Association of Australia. 
Council has also adopted the following revised 
objects:

The Library and Information Association of
Australia is the professional body for the lib­
rary and related information industry, its ob­
jects are
(i) to promote and improve services from 

libraries and other information agencies;
(ii) to improve the standards and foster the 

professional interests and aspirations of 
information personnel;

(iii) to encourage all those interested in lib­
rary and information services to support 
the Association.’

Council recognised the need for a mission 
statement that would outline the mechanisms for 
achieving these objects and further work will be 
put into this area over the coming months. Legal 
advice is being sought on how to go about 
changing the name and objects and it is gener­
ally considered that a supplemental Charter will 
be the most appropriate way to achieve this. 
Further information on this will be reported in 
InCite as it is available. The remaining decisions 
of Council will be treated in the order in which 
they appeared in the original Corporate Plan for 
ease of reference for readers.

Recommendation 1 related to the employ­
ment of lobbying expertise and Council re­
solved that professional lobbying expertise be 
employed where required as affordable. Al­
though this recommendation was considered to 
be of some priority, in looking at all the areas that 
required change in the Association it was not 
possible to place this as the highest priority.

Recommendation 2 dealt with the employ­
ment of a PR consultant or officer to build up the

Association’s corporate image. A similar resolu­
tion to that for lobbying was made regarding this 
recommendation. Council supported the em­
ployment of a PR officer and/or the contracting 
of a PR company to work on building up the 
Association’s corporate image where required, 
and as affordable. Council felt that as a review 
of Head Office was being carried out some of the 
proposed areas that would be covered in that re­
view may mean that some of the PR work could 
be done internally.

Recommendation 3 was to introduce new ser­
vices to members concentrating on the informa­
tion manager and the new technology. Council 
resolved that it supported the recommendation 
and that the Executive Committee be asked to 
bring forward suggestions for discussion to 
General Council. These will be considered in 
1987. It was also agreed that editors of Associ­
ation journals be invited to submit ideas and that 
General Councillors be asked to involve 
Branches to put forward ideas for consideration.

Recommendation 4 to improve communica­
tion was naturally supported, and it was consid­
ered that this activity could be incorporated into 
the functions of a membership director were this 
position to be created in a review of Head Office. 
It was considered that improved communication 
should be commenced at the earliest 
opportunity.

Recommendation 5 dealt with the Association 
taking a more entrepreneurial attitude towards 
finances and General Council supported the 
recommendation and has requested the Execu­
tive Committee to bring forward targets to be 
ratified at the November meeting.

Recommendation 8 General Council sup­
ported the recommendation that all state Gen­
eral Councillors be elected for a two-year term, 
with half to be elected each calendar year to 
ensure continuity. The recommendation will be 
implemented at the beginning of 1987.

Recommendation 9 was that Council be ex­
panded to include one institutional representa­
tive, starting from 1987. This recommendation 
was not supported on the grounds that there had 
been no support for the recommendation from 
the membership at large.

Recommendation 10 was that a total of 3 Gen­
eral Councillors-at-large, with a changed role, be 
elected to take office from 1987. Council did not 
support this recommendation and has abol­
ished the position of General Councillor-at-large. 
No new General Councillor-at-large will be 
elected in 1986 and the remaining General 
Councillor-at-large will be elected in 1986 and 
the remaining General Councillor-at-large will

complete the term to the end of 1987 at whic 
time a replacement will not be made.

Recommendation 11 was to abolish the pos 
tions of General Secretary and General Tre< 
surer. This recommendation was supported b 
Council and the General Secretary’s position wi 
be abolished in 1987 at the end of the currer 
Secretary’s term. The General Treasurer’s terr 
finishes at the end of 1986, however Council ha 
decided that the Treasurer should remain o 
Council until a business manager has been ap 
pointed who can assume responsibility for th 
financial affairs of the Association. It is essentic 
to the abolition of the position of General Tree 
surer that the Association employ financial e> 
pertise, in the form of a business manager, t 
manage the Association’s large financic 
resources.

Recommendation 12 was that two Genen 
Councillors be elected to the Executive Commi 
tee each year by Council for a one-year terrr 
Council supported the recommendation an 
agreed that these elections take place in cor 
junction with the abolition of the offices of Ger 
eral Secretary and General Treasurer, ie withoi 
any increase in the size of the Executiv 
Committee.

Recommendation 13 was that Council met 
twice yearly for three days. The Council n 
solved that consideration of the number and di 
ration of General Council meetings be deferre 
until the operations of General Council ar 
clarified.

Recommendation 14 dealt with the clarifies 
tion and redefinition of General Council. It wa 
resolved that Council supports the recommer 
dation that the operations of the Council, the u 
timate policy making body of the Association, b 
clarified and redefined to reflect that role an 
that members of Council send suggestions o 
the role to the General Councillor for the North 
ern Territory by 31 August 1986 so that a pape 
may be prepared for consideration by Council c 
its November meeting.

Recommendations 15 & 16 dealt with the roll 
of the Executive Director and these were dea 
with in conjunction with recommendation 2 
which was that the Executive Director review thi 
duties and responsbilities of the LAA office staf 
It was resolved by Council that the Executiv 
Committee undertake a review of the function 
of Head Office, with the understanding tha 
guidelines for the review will be under the fol 
lowing essential functional elements:

1. Membership services and recruitmeni 
which would include public relations an
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possibly the creation of a position of Mem­
bership Director.
Policy development and lobbying, 

i. A business manager for sales and 
publications.

.. Education, training and CE.
». Branch and committee co-ordination and 

liaison.

t was envisaged that membership services, 
i business manager and education, training 
d CE would be profit centres, and that policy 
/elopment and Branch and committee liaison 
uld be cost centres. The review will be car­
d out by the end of 1986 and will be imple- 
rnted i n 1987.

Recommendation 7 7 dealt with the funding of 
gional Groups from Head Office and the rec- 
imend ation was supported, with 80% of fund- 
j being on a per capita basis and 20% being 
id direct to the Branch. This will be imple- 
jnted from the 1 January 1987.
Recommendation 18 dealt with the revision of 
3 speciial grants system and this will be imple- 
rnted from 1 January 1987.

Recommendation 19 involved the tightening of 
9 procedures for the formation of divisions, in- 
jding Special Interest Groups. Council sup- 
>rted the recommendation and the By-laws and 
jgulations will be amended accordingly. This 
is been referred to the By-laws and Regula- 
ms Committee and will be implemented in 
irly 1987.
Recommendations 20 & 21 dealt with the abo- 
lon of national Sections and Special Interest 
roups, and Council resolved that a decision on 
is be deferred, pending further discussion with 
actions and Special Interest Groups based on 
)cuments that have already been produced by 
jveral of the Sections and others that may be 
oduced following this decision of Council. The 
<ecutive Director has been asked to discuss 
is matter with the national committees and it 
ill be considered again at the second Council 
eeting of 1987.
Recommendation 22 dealt with the organis- 

:ion of the archives and business papers of the 
ssociation. The recommendation was sup- 
Drted and it was noted that the business papers 
' the Association are currently being indexed, 
hich will encourage efficient decision-making, 
he archives will be worked on as affordable. 
Recommendation 24 related to a publicity pro­

ram and a range of products to be sold. Coun­
I supported this recommendation and felt that 
should be implemented as soon as possible. 
Recommendation 25 was to employ a person 

i each state on a part-time basis to establish a 
>cal presence. Council resolved that it strongly 
upports the principle of an enhanced local 
resence. Council will look at ways of strength- 
ning this presence during 1987. 
Recommendation 26 was that all committees 

e required to draw up an annual work plan and 
sport on this annually Council agreed to the 
^commendation and resolved that this should 
iclude performance targets, and that this 
hould be carried out from November 1986. 
Recommendation 27 was that every commit- 

se should have a member of General Council 
in it. Because the size of General Council has 
een reduced this recommendation was sup- 
orted, but it was agreed that the words ‘where 
racticable’ should be included in the recom- 
lendation.
Recommendation 28 related to the reduction 

f travel costs by establishing committees on a 
>cal basis, or by using teleconferencing. Coun- 
il supported the recommendation and agreed 
) its implementation immediately.
Recommendations 29 & 30 dealt with the 

ublications Board. Council resolved that the 
ublications Board expand its program over the

next five years, setting profit targets for each 
year. The Executive Committee has been asked 
to set profit targets and these will be reported to 
Council in November of this year. It was noted 
that a member with an in-depth knowledge of the 
publishing industry had been added to the Pub­
lications Board.

Recommendation 31 was that the Board of 
Education embark on a publicity program to in­
form the membership of its activities. The rec­
ommendation was supported and Council also 
noted the strongly expressed view of the Cor­
porate Plan and Review Committee to support 
the Board’s proposal for widening the eligibility 
criteria for professional membership and intro­
ducing a currency component, and have agreed 
that these should be circulated to divisions for 
comment and that this should be brought back 
to the November meeting of Council

Recommendations 32 & 33 related to continu­
ing education. Council agreed that the current 
tender system for CE should be continued and 
that consideration of the employment of a CE of­
ficer should be considered in the light of the re­
view of Head Office.

Recommendation 34 was supported. This was 
that the role of the Nominating Committee 
should be revised, as outlined in the Corporate 
Plan and Review Report.

Recommendation 35 dealt with I FLA, and 
Council resolved that the Association draw up an 
international relations plan and strengthen its 
involvement in IFLA. This was referred to the 
International Relations Committee and they were 
asked to report back by the end of 1987.

Recommendation 37 dealt with the Associ­
ation’s relationship with other bodies. It was re­
solved that the principle of affiliate membership 
be explored with ASLA and other appropriate 
bodies. Anne Hazell offered to explore affiliate 
membership with ASLA and Council accepted 
her offer. It was resolved that in relation to other 
bodies, informal discussions be held by the Ex­
ecutive Director, the President and the Vice­
President.

Recommendations 38-43 dealt with member­
ship fees. Council resolved that the Association 
should, as a principle, adopt the basis of adding 
packages to individual subscriptions and this will 
be introduced from 1 January 1987. It was 
agreed that the differential rates between mem­
bers and non-members at CE activities and con­
ferences should be 50%, and this also will be 
implemented from 1 January 1987.

The recommendation that the Association’s 
financial year be moved to July-June was not 
supported but it has been referred to the busi­
ness manager to be looked at at a later date. 
This will be reported back to the Executive 
Committee.

Council agreed that there should be the fol­
lowing membership fee categories:

1. Librarian mentors.
2. Librarians.
3. Library technicians.
4. Personal members.
5. Special members (which would include full­

time students not in receipt of salary and 
unemployed persons in receipt of unem­
ployed benefits).

6. Institutional members.

The fee schedules will be set following further 
work by the Executive Director and the General 
Treasurer and will be in accordance with the 
principals and amounts discussed in the Cor­
porate Plan and Review Report. The flat fee 
membership rate has been adopted and will be 
implemented from 1 January 1987. In order to 
ensure that the Association remains financially 
viable, and to cushion the effect of the changes 
upon members’ subscriptions, the flat fee will be 
phased in over three financial years.

Council also resolved that students should 
receive members’ rates for CE, conferences and 
publications and that they should have access 
to Branch, Sectional, Regional and Special 
Interest Group meetings, and that the present 
student membership category should be contin­
ued. It was also agreed that the proposed mem­
bership director should be asked to consider 
how students might be more involved in the 
profession.

Recommendation 44 dealt with the mounting 
of a major recruitment drive and Council re­
solved that the decision to introduce the new flat 
fee membership rates be widely publicised and 
that a major recruitment drive, as the Associ­
ation’s highest priority, be mounted as soon as 
possible. This will begin immediately and Coun­
cil will hold a brainstorming session at its No­
vember meeting to discuss further ways of 
mounting that recruitment drive.

Recommendation 45 dealt with the distri­
bution of InCite to all students in library techni­
cian and professional courses in the country by 
bulk distribution arrangements with the library 
schools. Council resolved that the concept of 
multiple copies of InCite being distributed to stu­
dents in library technician and professional 
courses be endorsed and that the membership 
director be asked to explore this further. The 
original idea was circulated to all library schools 
and while the idea was generally greeted favour­
ably, there were a number of areas that need 
further consideration, such as distribution to 
students carrying out courses by 
correspondence.

Recommendation 46 was that the institutional 
membership category as at present defined be 
retained, and this recommendation was sup­
ported by Council.

Recommendation 47 dealt with discounted 
membership rates for new graduates during the 
first three years of their professional life. The 
recommendation was supported in principle, 
and will begin in 1987, with the introduction of 
the new flat fee membership rate.

Recommendation 48 dealt with the Royal 
Charter. Council resolved that the Association 
take further advice from its solicitor as to how it 
goes about obtaining a supplemental Charter 
which will be necessary to make the changes 
adopted by General Council relating to the Cor­
porate Plan.

Jenny Adams 
Executive Director

Wanted
Australian Library Items

To augment my growing collection of 
ephemeral items depicting and relating 
to libraries, I would welcome assistance 
from Australian librarians who might 
wish to help me add representative 
items to that collection. My interests are 
far ranging and almost anything will be 
welcome.

I am especially interested, however, in 
picture postcards (old or new), badges 
and buttons, librarians’, business cards 
(signed and dated on the verso), and 
paper ephemera, such as bookplates, 
used in Australian libraries. Above all I 
am interested in hearing from any Aus­
tralian librarians who collect such 
material and in learning more about 
their interests.

All contributions will be gratefully 
acknowledged and sincerely appreci­
ated and should be addressed to Nor­
man D. Stevens, 143 Hanks Hill Road, 
Storrs, CT 06268 USA.


